Bradworthy CP School Tuesday 2nd February 2010
Dear Parents,
There's quite a lot going on at the moment and in addition to our usual programme of school clubs
Key Stage 2 Climbing Club
I was expecting quite a big response from the children for this new club, however T have to admit that I was surprised, and delighted, that over 80 children wanted to join.
It's a great tribute to our children's have a go at anything attitude but it does present us with a bit of a problem. We'd need to offer eight or nine clubs a week and this is obviously not possible.
I've decided to give all of the children the opportunity to have a go over the next week or so, so that they
can make a proper decision about whether they want to join a club or not.
I expect that some will decide that they don't want to and that this will cut numbers.
I'll make a list of children who definitely want to take part after everyone has had a go and clubs will start after half term.
Sports News
Football and netball fixtures took place last week.
Unfortunately our netball team went down to another narrow defeat last Monday when, despite leading 4-2 they lost to Bradford School by a score of 5 - 4.
We've been playing well all season but with very little luck but I'm sure that once this turns we'll have a lot more success. We're looking forward to a strong finish to the season.
Our football A-Team also played twice last week and we have recorded two very convincing victories. Last Monday we played down at Halwill School and despite going behind to an early goal we came back to lead by a single goal at half time. A strong second half performance saw us scoring five goals to win the match 7 - 1.
Last Wednesday evening we put in an even more convincing performance against Pyworthy School who we drew 2-2 with before Christmas. A wonderful performance from Matthew Shadrick saw him score six goals and these, along with three more, including one from our keeper Ollie Jenkins who scored from a goal kick, took us to a 9 - 0 win, our biggest of the season so far.
Fizz and Quizz Night
The PTA's latest big fundraising event is a family quiz night which is being held in the Memorial Hall on
the evening of Saturday 27th February.
We held a similar event a couple of years ago and it was fantastic fun.
I think that this is a great way of raising much needed funds for the school and I hope that you will be able
to take part.
Teams can be made up of up to six people and there must be at least two children in each. Entry will cost £12 a team and this will include refreshments, including a glass of wine for each adult. You can book a table by giving Jayne a ring on 01409 241204 or by getting in touch with the school office. 
Attendance
Can I start by saying that I'm not suggesting for a second that children can help being ill, however we are currently in a situation which may prove very difficult for many of us in the future and I want you to be aware of the way that things currently are.
At the end of the Autumn Term the school's attendance rate was down at 92% which is very low. Over the whole school year we are expected to achieve between 95% and 96% and whilst die current rate may not seem much lower it would represent a level where the school would be under considerable pressure to improve them.
The net effect of this would be that it would become very difficult for me to authorise additional holiday time in the future and impossible where children's attendance is low.
I've always been of the opinion that there is nothing wrong with children spending time with their families during term time and in fact in my view they gain a lot from this, especially if this is the only opportunity for this during the year.
I would hate to be in a position where I was unable to authorise the ten days a year holiday leave that can be authorised for each child.
I don't think that there is anything that I can ask you to do about any of this. All I' m doing is letting you know what the situation is and giving you some idea about the pressure that we are under as a school.
Comparative Data
Each year the governors are required to compare our school against other similar schools in a range of ways including attainment, our income and spending.
As you already know the amount of funding that we receive as a school is very low. As a guide we receive just over £3700 per child compared to an average of £4200 in the other schools.
As this is an average some schools receive a lot more than £4200 per child, however as you might imagine there were very few who get less than us.
This forces us to spend much less than average on things like our teaching and support staff and on school
resources.
All of this said we get a very different picture when we look at the attainment of our children.
•     The average number of points that our children score in their end of Key Stage 2 S ATs is significantly higher than the scores of children in other schools.
•     As you already know our value added score (which measures children's progress across the school) is much higher than average. This year it was in the top few percent of schools and the highest in Devon. This is the second time in five years that this has been the case.
All of mis begs the question of what we could achieve if we were funded at even an average rate. Non Uniform Day
We will be holding a non-uniform day tin Friday 12th February which is the last day of this half term.
We are raising money for the North Devon Hospice and if the children want to wear their own clothes they
will need to bring in £1 each.
General News
There's quite a bit going on at present so I thought I'd write and give you some information about what's happening and who is involved:
Thursday 4th February        Sing Up Workshop involving twenty children chosen at random.
Friday 5th February             St Petrock's Cross Country (children involved will get a letter tomorrow)
Tuesday 9th February         Tae Kwon Do taster session for Years 5 and 6.
Football at Broadwoodwidger. Thusday 11* February       Class 4 trip to Brexworthy Farm.
Friday 12th Febrary
Year 5 and 6 are being visited by Burton Art Gallery.
Monday 15th to Friday 19th February            Half Term Break.
Monday 22nd February      Netball v. Highampton
Tuesday 23rd February      Year 2, 3 and 4 Football at Halwill.
 Mini Mix Music Festival.
Saturday 27th February      PTA Fizz and Quiz Evening
Tuesday 2nd March
 Football v. Halwill (home)
Wednesday 17th March     Football Tournament at Sandymere
As always if your child / children are involved you will get a letter.
The first day of the Easter Break will be Friday 1st April with the children returning to school on Monday 19th April.
Yours sincerely
Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
